Community Preservation Committee

February 26, 2007

PRESENT, MEMBERS:  Mr. Hallin, Chair; Mr. McKain, Vice Chair; Ms. Butler, Mr. Scott, Mr. Snow

OTHERS:  Ms. Crowell, Administrative Assistant; Mr. Bjorklund, Ms. Morrissey, Ms. Robbins

CALL TO ORDER-  7:00 p.m.
I.  ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS:

A.  Agenda-

MOTION by Mr. Hallin, SECOND by Mr. Leavitt, and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED to accept the agenda as submitted.

II.  OLD BUSINESS-

A.  Town Meeting:  Mr. Hallin will call Mr. Murray during the week to discuss presentation of articles at Town Meeting.  He distributed copies of presentations that have been prepared for the coming Town Meeting as well as informational material regarding action taken on past projects.  Town Meeting presentations include clear delineation of the projects and surrounding areas so that people can see exactly what is proposed.
If all articles pass, the money voted will go to the CPC general fund and approximately $700,000 will be banked.  About half the budget will be used this year.
After a discussion regarding how the articles will be presented, Mr. Leavitt noted that this will be a difficult year, as the Town is strapped for cash.  
Mr. Hallin added that many people did not understand that there are restrictions on how CPC funds can be used, and Mr. Scott pointed out that there is a five year statute of limitations under the Community Preservation Act.  Mr. Leavitt agreed, adding that it will be on the warrant next year.

III. NEW BUSINESS-

A.  Future Plans -

 Mr. Hallin said Mr. Bucca had informed him that the Hennessey property, which is adjacent to the Litchfield property, is for sale. Mr. Leavitt suggested that since there is a great deal of open space in the town, and the Hennessey land is contingent to the Litchfield property, the committee should consider whether there is other available property that it may be more appropriate to acquire.  Priorities should be reexamined when the Water Study Committee makes its recommendations.  The Selectmen have asked Chairman Rosen to be in touch with CPC, and Mr. Scott said it would be important to set a date for the discussion.
Mr. Scott observed that the committee should address the fact that some projects have not moved very much.  He suggested that proponents of these projects come to a meeting, and Mr. Leavitt suggested that at the next meeting CPC discuss possible shifts in focus.  

Mr. Scott said that a DOR booklet, “Guides to Help Local Communities,” is available, and it might be advisable to break up into subcommittees to deal with proponents and require more accountability.  He added that DOR requires (a.) an annual needs study, (b) a final budget, (c) a record keeping committee, (d) project managers who meet with proponents, and (e) publicity.  

Mr. Leavitt said these issues should be addressed following Town Meeting.  He is not certain that subcommittees are necessary.  Mr. Snow agreed, saying the important thing is to have decent diligence.
Mr. Hallin noted that it is hard to assign members to ongoing projects as they may be replaced in June.

Mr. Leavitt informed the members that he is now also a member of the Historic Commission.
NEXT MEETING- March 26, St. Mary’s Hall, Rooms 3 and 5, at 7:00 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT – 8:00 p.m.:  MOTION by Mr. Leavitt, SECOND by Mr. McKain, and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED to adjourn the meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Claire McDonough

